husband + wife
names removed

Dear Bishop Dan Greenland of the Kearns 6th Ward,

This is to inform you that as of June 16, 2001 we have terminated our membership in the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints. As of this date we are no longer to be considered members of the Church. We no longer consider you or anyone else in the church to have authority over us. We will not meet with you at your office concerning this matter and do not want anyone to visit us. You do not have the right to retain our names on the church's membership list as of this date. We are not requesting a favor from you in this matter. We have the right to terminate our membership whenever we choose.

The Church Handbook of Instructions states that the Bishop is to wait 30 days before finalizing this action. We therefore request a letter confirming that our membership has been terminated after the 30 day period. This would officially be July 16, 2001. The word "Excommunication" is not to be used in your confirmation letter or on the records of the church. We are quitting, – the church did not "fire" us. We will start a writing campaign to the newspapers to inform them of the church's control and unfairness in this action if this request is not met. We may be forced to seek legal action if we do not hear from you after July 16, 2001.

The reason for this action is that we know the church is not true. The church over time has falsified, suppressed, and deceived its members as to the history and veracity of the church. The accounts of early church history made known to the average member are more myth than reality (We site a few examples on the following pages enclosed).

We are not enemies to the church or any man. We wish only good to come to all. We are sorry if we have hurt anyone's feelings including yours. We hope you will have peace in this matter.

Regrettably yours,

husband + wife Signatures removed

JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS

KEARNS UTAH STAKE

June 20, 2001

Dear Brother (name removed) No greeting to wife

I have received your correspondence dated June 15th, 2001 with much sadness and disappointment. I understand that you desire to have your name removed from the records of the Church. As you realize, there is a 30 day waiting period before we would finalize that action.

Unfortunately, you and your wife leave us no alternative, but to defend the good name of the Church. You are still members of the Church and you are reported to be in apostasy with conduct unbecoming members of the Church.

You are invited to attend a formal Disciplinary council in the High Council Room at the Kearns Stake Center located at 4260 West 5215 South at 7:00PM on June 27, 2001. Would you be willing to meet with me at 6:30PM so that I might better understand your position before the Council begins? I would appreciate it. You are invited to attend this disciplinary council to give your response and, if you wish, to provide witnesses and other evidence in your behalf.

Please call me at work 594-8164 or home 966-3074 to let me know if you will be able to attend the council since you have requested that you "do not want anyone to visit" you, we had to send this letter Certified Mail.

Sincerely,

President David W. DeLaMare

Kearns Utah Stake

THE CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS

KEARNS UTAH STAKE

Dear Brother

June 27, 2001

We held a disciplinary council on this date, to which you were invited to attend. Unfortunately you chose not to attend. With the evidence that was presented to us as the High Council and Stake Presidency of at least 47 people (that we are aware of) who had received one or more letters from you containing information that is not in accordance with and opposes the teachings of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints we were left with a very difficult choice.

After prayerful consideration, the decision of the Council is that you be excommunicated from the Church for conduct contrary to the laws and order of the Church.

I would hope in my heart that you will know that you are continually in our thoughts and prayers. May the Lord watch over you and your family is our humble prayer.

Sincerely,

David W. DeLaMare

President, Kearns Utah Stake